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SSherril and I and our family want to wish you a Happy New Year for 2023. Thank you for giving so  
generously in 2022! In many ways, it turned out to be a challenging year for Haiti. Many of these chal-
lenges were created because of the gangs. Their activities hit a crescendo when they stopped the 
flow of fuel in the country. Prices on the most important commodities jumped. We even heard of  
ministries which suspended their presence in Haiti because of the impact of the gangs.  
 

By God’s grace, Mission To Haiti is still active in Haiti. We owe everything to God’s protection and 
provision. When the Apostle Paul faced changing circumstances, he discovered the secret to having a 
fruitful ministry. In Philippians 4:13 he said, “I can do all things through Christ which strengtheneth me.” 
Your faithful prayers made it possible for us to navigate through these difficult circumstances and   
deliver your support to those in need. The Lord has kept the door open for Mission To Haiti to keep 
working and moving forward. Your continued prayers and financial support fuel these efforts and    
deliver divine results for the Kingdom. Thank you for all that you do!

“Where there is no vision, the people perish...” Proverbs 29:18
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Roseberline Has A New Home
Mackendy, our engi-

neer and former spon-
sored child, oversaw 
the construction. In 
less than a month, the 
new home was done. 
Pastor Junior said that 
the family is so pleased. 
He said this new home 
is a testimony to the 
community of God’s 
blessings. We pray this 
new home will be the 
open door for more 
people to hear the Gos-
pel and be saved. 

In the midst of Haiti’s 
unrest last summer, 
Pastor Junior contacted 
us about a special need 
at Lestere. Madam 
Charles, a faithful 
member of the church, 
was stranded with no 
place to go. She and 
her two small children 
were living in a rented 
house that was quickly 
falling apart. Her hus-
band died unexpec-
tantly in 2021. Her only 
recourse was to turn to 
the church. Likewise, 
Pastor Junior came to 
Mission To Haiti.  

Equipping Haitians to Change Haiti for Christ

Thankfully, her 
daughter Roseberline 
is sponsored! We 
contacted Kevin and 
Shanna, and let them 
know about the situ-
ation. They were eager 
to help. In the midst 
of deciding what to 
do, we discovered 
that Madam Charles 
owns a small piece of 
property within walk-
ing distance from the 
church and school. 
Kevin and Shanna 
prayerfully decided to 
help the family build a 
new home.  

Above: Roseberline and her family standing in front of 
their new home on New Year’s Eve. It was a wonderful way 
to begin the new year! Below: Roseberline and her family 
at their rented house. The house became unlivable.


